Advocates: MACH could change Manitou for years to come

By Rhonda Van Pelt

An informational meeting on Thursday, July 18,
drew a small crowd of people representing Manitou
Springs nonprofits that could get a piece of the pie if
the MACH initiative appears on the November
ballot.

The Manitou Springs Arts, Culture and Heritage
initiative seeks to reinstate a small sales tax that
lapsed in December 2018. The city estimates that
the 0.3 percent tax — 3 cents for every $10 spent in
Manitou, mostly by visitors — could yield $300,000
per year.

The first third of that amount would help pay for
expanding the outdated Manitou Springs Library;
the second third would go to the Manitou Springs
Heritage Center, the Manitou Art Center and
Miramont Castle; and the final third to eligible
501(c)3 organizations that go through an application
process.

MACH has anticipated questions about the
nonprofits that would receive the second $100,000
each year. An excerpt from the meeting handout:

“These three organizations are the nonprofit
organizations in Manitou Springs that have
buildings or other capital expenses to sustain their
community service. Other nonprofit groups also do
exemplary work in the arts, culture and heritage
sector, but do not quite face the same financial
challenges as these three organizations that owning
and maintaining a building can create.”

In her role as Manitou Springs Creative District
executive director, Natalie Johnson is spearheading
the effort and led the July 18 meeting.

“We thought it would be fantastic if we could
use the grant process to actually do projects
throughout the community, to put together a
community commission and help strategically and
sustainably fund awesome things in our community
through this project,” Johnson said at the meeting.

Johnson acknowledged that $100,000 is a
relatively small amount of money, “but we believe
that, because our organizations are used to working
with almost nothing, they can still do things with
this money,” she said.

The MACH ballot committee also includes
Michelle Anthony, local historian; Matt Cavanaugh,
a library expansion advocate; Laura Ettinger-
Harwell, a longtime Friends of the Library board
member; and Farley McDonough, restaurant owner,
Chamber of Commerce board member and Urban
Renewal Authority board member.

Johnson explained that she’s spent years seeking
ways to help Manitou nonprofits working to
preserve and showcase the area’s cultural heritage.
MACH informational materials handed out at the
meeting state that the funds would support
programming at more than 25 local institutions
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